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Another busy month and a few of us have 
been travelling about the country looking 
for that next karting fix. There were two big 
events held in the Manawatu over Queen’s 
Birthday Weekend. The Championship 
Round of WPKA Goldstar and Round 3 of the 
Superkart series. Thanks Steve for your 
account of the Superkart event. And Robert 
for your account of the Goldstar event. 
 
Superkarts 
Five Taranaki Superkarters made the trip to 
Manfield motor racing circuit over Queens 
Birthday Weekend for round three of the 
Superkart drivers series. 
In cool, overcast conditions everyone was 
watching for the rain predicted for late in 
the day. 
Qualifying saw the return to Superkarting of 
current NZ champion in the National 250 
class, our own Nick Isaac. Nick was running 
a new Vortex engine in a Maranello chassis 
in the KZ2 class. Nick qualified P3 and 
showed he can still pedal a kart. 
Matthew Barton was struggling with tuning 
and could only manage P6, much to his 
disappointment. 
Peter Cottam and Stephen Beck put their 
karts on P3 and P4 on the grid in Rotax Max 
Heavy, while Logan Boyde put his Rotax Max 
Light rocketship on P1, the only front runner 
on used tyres. 
Race One saw a huge crash at Turn One 
after an International Superkart turned 

around and rolled into the path of three 
unlucky KZ2 drivers whose day was done. 
One of those was Matthew Barton, 
unfortunately bearing the brunt of the 
damage. His kart will need a lot of work 
before the next meeting. 
Stephen Beck missed the first race with a 
failed starter on the grid. Peter Cottam got 
away safely and recorder a good 3rd place 
in Heavies while Logan won the first race by 
only one kart length. 
Race Two saw Nick finish up 2nd in the KZ2, 
with Logan sneaking home with a narrow 
0.011s victory over Tony Kinsman. Stephen 
Beck was not so lucky, having borrowed a 
starter and having to start from the rear due 
to missing the first race, he had to avoid a 
kart who locked his brakes up in front of him 
on the main straight early in the race. 
Stephen spun his kart backwards into the 
wall at speed, putting an end to his day. 
Luckily Stephen walked away OK, but is 
sporting some pretty sore ribs and a very 
second-hand looking rear end on his kart. 
Peter Cottam came home 3rd. 
Race Three netted Nick a 2nd, Peter 3rd and 
Logan was home 1st with a 7s gap. This was 
due to putting significant grip into his kart 
to counter to the cold conditions. 
The final race of the day saw a heart 
stopping incident on the main straight. Nick 
Isaac’ KZ2 nipped up the engine at full noise 
and the following John Crossman had no 
time to react. Whilst trying to avoid the 

incident, he careered into the wall with a 
glancing blow backwards at around 
150km/hr. John was ejected out of the 
frame and flew onto the track surface some 
20m away. Fortunately, the following karts 
avoided the incident and John managed to 
get himself off the track without serious 
injury, and getting attended to by the 
Ambulance crew. Full credit to the design of 
the kart for absorbing the impact and the 
safety gear for protecting him in what was 
by far the scariest karting incident I have 
seen in NZ. 
After the restart Peter Cottam got his Rotax 
Heavy kart over the line for another super 
consistent 3rd placing for the day. Logan 
was pipped on the line for his first and only 
2nd placing for the weekend. 
Round Four of the series is back at Manfield 
on 01/02 July. 
  
WPKA Goldstar 
Three of our Cadet drivers (Bronson Pierce, 
Hamish and Euan Dwyer) travelled to race 
at the final event in the 2016/17 WPKA 
Goldstar Series. This round was run in the 
reverse direction, which is not run very 
often, so was going to be a challenge. The 
boys drove well and finished 10th, 11th and 
12th respectively. The result from the GP 
was better for Hamish Dwyer, who 
managed 9th, ahead of Bronson in 10th and 
big brother Euan in 12th. Logan Smith 
competed against a number of drivers from 
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around the North Island. Logan struggled 
with grip in the kart all day and brought his 
machine home in 11th. He had a better run 
in the GP, managing to get as high as 8th. 
Nathan Cox and Thomas Boniface were the 
Taranaki Rotax Max Junior competitors, and 
they faced some stiff competition. Thomas 
struggled with grip and a DNF in H1. 
Frustrated, he looped the kart in two other 
heats, meaning he finished up in 9th place. 
Nathan drove steadily all day and 
completed the event 12th. The GP was 
better for Thomas, bringing the kart from P6 
to 3rd at the finish. Nathan completed the 
GP in 13th. 
Campbell Jamieson charged hard all day in 
Rotax Max Light and even though he won 
the series, couldn’t manage to get higher 
than 4th. Campbell didn’t start the GP. A 
very strong contingent of Clubsport 120 
Taranaki drivers were in attendance, and 
they shared their races with the Briggs 
LO206 “roadblocks”. Ivan Smith was the 
best placed of our drivers in 7th place, with 
Nathan Nolly only two spots back in 9th. 
Roger Pepperell brought his kart to 11th 
place, Garth Lacey was 13th, Stuart Frew 
14th, Dave Hammond 15th (suffered a DQ 
in H2) and Lauren Thompson rounded out 
the strong field in 16th place. The GP saw 
Stuart Frew coming home 7th, with Dave 
Hammond 9th. The remainder of the drivers 
must have been a bit too tired, as they 
opted not to contest the GP. 
Brendon King was the only Taranaki 
competitor in the Open class with his might 
twin engine kart. Despite thrashing the kart 
hard all day, Brendon ended up in 5th spot. 
He did improve one place during the GP and 
nailed 4th place.  
This weekend was a great reminder that 
travelling with your home karters can be so 
much fun. There is so much support for one 
another. Everybody leans over the fence to 
catch a glimpse of our drivers doing well and 
not so well. And when the chips are down, 
everyone is there to offer a few words of 
support. Well done to all our guys and girls 
who travelled, it would be great to see more 
of our drivers travelling to the Goldstar 
Series in 2017/18, as Manawatu have a 
strangle-hold on the Inter-Club trophy.  

 

Club News 

• When you leave the track after 
practicing, please ensure the toilet is 
locked and the safety chain and tyres are 
across the track. When locking the main 

gate, please link the chain through the 
padlock. 

• If you have raced at an event; I would 
love to hear from you, so I can put a 
report in our newsletter. Contact Donna 
Boniface at htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

• We still need somebody to take on the 
role of Race Secretary. Karen Jury has 
been doing the job as a fill in up until the 
AGM this August. If you’d like to do 
something to help the club – this is a 
great place to start. You get the best 
view and you’re out of the weather. 
Warm and dry in winter, cool in summer. 
There is air conditioning in the Chook 
House! 
You don’t need to be a computer 
specialist, but you do need to know your 
way around a computer in general. We 
can teach you everything else. Bronwen 
Pepperell has volunteered her time, so 
you will always have support. If you are 
interested, Karen can show you what’s 
involved at a club day. 
 
New Points System 

• We are changing to the more 
conventional Positive Points system 
used by most Motorsport fraternities 
around the world. There are no longer 
penalty points when you miss a round. 
Therefore, you will only receive points if 
you compete and the competitor with 
the highest points over the 4 rounds 
wins. You need to compete in all 4 
rounds to get maximum points for the 
series. 
Note that with this style of points 
system, if you don't compete in all 4 
rounds, it is unlikely that you will have 
enough points to be in contention for 
trophies. 
The points system we will use is similar 
to the one used for WPKA Goldstar. The 
points will be 50 for 1st, 48 for 2nd, 47 
for 3rd and so on. 
 
 
 

YUASA BATTERIES ENDURO DAY 

SUNDAY 25TH JUNE 2017 

• Cadet - 30 laps 

• Vortex Mini ROK - 50 laps 

• Rotax Max Junior - 50 laps 

• Senior Classes - 1 Hour 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting: 25 June 2017 
 

Event: Yuasa Batteries Enduros 
Duty Class: Everyone please 
Direction: Anti-clockwise 
Convenor(s): Campbell Jamieson 
Gates open: 8.00 
Scrutineering: 8.15 - 8.45 
Drivers briefing: 9.00 
Tuning runs: 9.15 
Lunch: 12.30 
BBQ & Prizegiving at the conclusion 
of the day! 

 
Enduro kindly sponsored by 

 

 

 

 

 

Enduro Details: 

Race day fees will be as per normal club day, 

plus $10 per kart doing the Enduro(s). 

Competitors can enter on a one day licence. 

Senior Enduro entry is either: 

• Class 1 – Single Kart entry (can be more 

than one driver). Maximum of 40 

minutes per driver. Finishing driver must 

weigh up to class weight. 

• Class 2 – Two Kart entry (with two or 

more drivers). Maximum of 40 minutes 

per driver. Finishing driver must weigh 

up to class weight. 

 

Enduro Format & Rules: 

• Each class gets three heat races (8 laps) 

via a three heat pre-determined grid 

system (some Senior classes may be 

combined). 

• The combined points from these heats 

will decide grid positions for the Enduro. 

• All karts must complete a minimum of 

10 laps before they can make their pit 

stop. 

• All karts MUST make at least one pit stop 

during the Enduro…the penalty is 

exclusion if you fail to stop. 

• During the pit stop(s) all karts must take 

on a minimum of 1 litre of fuel. All 

refuelling must be completed under 

watch and in the designated area. Crews 

need to make sure they are prepared 

with fuel/tools prior to the race. 

mailto:htbauto@xtra.co.nz
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Refuelling cannot be undertaken on the 

grid. Cadet fuel requirements may vary 

due to size of fuel tanks. 

• The compulsory pit stop is a minimum of 

1 minute duration from when the engine 

is switched off in the pit chute. The 

driver must exit the kart in the chute and 

the kart must be pushed to the 

refuelling/repair area. Once completed, 

the kart can be pushed to the dummy 

grid for safe release back on to the track. 

• Proceed SAFELY to the track under 

instruction from the gate marshal only, 

once you have been given the 

confirmation your 1 minute pit stop has 

been completed successfully. 

• All karts will be weighed at the end of 

each respective Enduro to ensure 

minimum weight is achieved. 

• Multiple kart entries in Senior Enduro 

must use only one transponder, which is 

fitted to the on-track kart or laps will 

NOT be counted…this is the crew 

responsibility alone. 

• Multiple driver entries in Senior Enduro 

must have the finishing driver weigh up 

to class weight. 

• A maximum of 40 minutes per driver in 

the Senior Enduro for Multiple Driver 

entries. 

 
Senior Enduro Trophies: 
Trophy only awarded if entry crosses the 
finish line 

• Overall Winner 

 

• Solo Trophy – single kart entry 

with only 1 driver 



• First KT – Yamaha entry



• First Heavy – Yamaha or Rotax 

Heavy entry 



• First ClubSport – First ClubSport 

120 entry to complete 50 laps

 
There are “keepsie” trophies to 3rd place 
in the Enduros and for the winners of 
each of the senior special trophies. 
There are certificates and all annual 
trophies will be awarded at the official 
club prizegiving in January 2018. Some 
of these trophies have huge history, 
makes sure you are there to try and add 
your name to them! 

Presidents Report - Mike Jury 

Hi All, 

Well, our Summer Series is over and winter 
has arrived. I hope everyone who did a 
series entry got to do all 4 rounds and get 
the benefit of the free round. Thank you 
very much to Taranaki By Products for 
sponsoring the series. 

This weekend is our Enduro round. By now 
you will have received the email with all the 
information about the Enduros. There are 
several trophies for specific classes in the 
Senior Enduro with multiple kart and/or 
driver combinations – something to suit 
everyone, so come and enter. 

Thanks to everyone who has attended our 
recent working bees. There has been a good 
turn out and the track is looking good due 
to everyone’s effort. 

We don’t have a club day in July, so it’s a 
good time for keen members to travel and 
try out some other tracks. 

Our next club day is 20 August which is also 
our AGM. Please be there to hear how the 
club is going and maybe get involved in the 
running of our club. If you are interested in 
joining the committee, let me know and we 
can sort out a nomination form for 
committee roles which will be voted on at 
the AGM. 

We are still looking for a Race Secretary and 
also someone to run the shop. Donna has 
been doing an excellent job in the shop, but 
is now too busy to be able to keep doing it. 
I would like to thank her on behalf of the 
club for all her time and effort and the great 
food over the past few years. 

The Race Secretary job needs to be filled or 
we will only be able to run fun days – I hope 
someone comes forward soon. I would hate 
to see our Winter Series not being run due 
to no Race Secretary. So put your thinking 
caps on and see if you can think of anyone 
for this job. 

If anyone has any questions about the 
Enduro Day or any of these other issues, 
please feel free to contact me. 

See you all on Sunday, 

Mike 

 
 

Watch this spot for upcoming 
working bee news! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Birthdays for July 

Richard Krogh 1st 
Jackson Reid 8th 
Stephen Beck 9th 
Brendon Reid 9th 
Trevor Steward 10th 
Logan Smith 10th 
Jayden Smith 13th 
Dillon Wilson 14th 
Donna Boniface 19th 
Jeremy Cottam 30th 
 

Many happy returns to all 
these members on your 
birthday! 

 
2016 Karting events… 
 
• City of Sails, ROK Cup 28/29 Jan, 

Auckland 

• NZRMC Prokart Rd1, 18/19 Feb, 
Manawatu 

• Goldstar Rd2, 4/5 March, Wellington 

• NZRMC Prokart Rd2, 18/19 March, 
BOP 

• Vintage NZ Kart GP, 18/19 March, 
Hawkes Bay 

• Superkarts Rd, Taupo, 25/26 March 

• NZ Sprint Championship, ROK Cup 
Rd 2, 15/16 April, Southland 

• Top Half Rd 1, 10 Apr, Tokoroa 

• Goldstar Rd3, 6/7 May, Hawkes Bay 
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I could give up 
karting for yacht 

racing! 

• Superkarts Rd 3, 6/7 May Hampton 
Downs 

• NZRMC Rd 5 & 6 Prokart Rd 3, 20/21 
May, Rotorua 

• WPKA Championships, 3/4 June, 
Manawatu 

• Superkarts Rd 4, 3/4 June, Manfield 

• Top Half Rd 1/ROK Cup Rd 2, 24/25 
June, BOP 

• NZ Schools/ROK Cup Rd 3, 15/16 Jul, 
Blenheim 

• Prokart, Rd 4, 29/30 Jul, Auckland 

• Superkarts Rd 5, 6 Aug, Manfield 

• NZRMC Rd 7 & 8 Prokart Rd 5, 
12/1Aug, Hamilton 

• KartSport Conference 26/27 Aug 

• Blossom, 2/3 Sept, Hawke’s Bay 

• Top Half Rd 2, 16/17 September, 
Rotorua 

• NZ Superkarts & GP, 23/24 Sep, 
Hampton Downs 

• Top Half Rd 3, 30 Sep/1 Oct, 
Hamilton 

• North Island Sprint Champs, 21/22 
Oct, Hamilton 

• South Island Sprint Champs, 21/22 
Oct, Nelson 

• Vintage NZ, 28/29 Oct, Manawatu 

• Top Half Rd 4, 4/5 Nov, EBOP 

• Goldstar Rd 1, 18/19 Nov, Taranaki 

• Superkarts Rd, 3 Dec, Hampton 
Downs 

• Taranaki Club Champs, 26 Nov 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Jokes 

 
 
• The party’s host paid me a great 

compliment. “You are a good-looking 
woman,” he said. “Honest - I’ve had only 
one beer.” My glow was only slightly 
dimmed when my husband interjected, 
“Imagine how great she’ll look after 
two.” 
 

• A police officer jumps into his squad car 
and calls the station. “I have an 
interesting case here,” he says. “A 
woman shot her husband for stepping 
on the floor she just mopped.” “Have 
you arrested her?” asks the sergeant. 
“No, not yet. The floor’s still wet.” 

 

Your turn next time guys!!! 
 

Knock! Knock! Jokes! 
Knock! Knock! 
Who’s there? 
Wanda 
Wanda who? 
Wanda hang out with me right now? 
 

Knock! Knock! 
Who’s there? 
Control Freak. 
Con— 
Okay, now you say, “Control Freak 
who?” 
 

Knock! Knock! 
Who’s there? 
Impatient cow. 
Impatient co… 
MOO! 
 

Knock! Knock! 
Who’s there? 
Ho-ho. 
Ho-ho who? 
You know, your Santa impression could 
use a little work. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just saying… 

 

 

 

The following are compliments of David Sera’s 
Facebook page. 

 

When dad says....."We 
need a tow."  
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When dad says......"Throw 
it under him” 

 

When dad says......"Keep 
an eye on your 
competitors" 

 
Quote of the month 
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 Club Officials 
 

Position Name    Contact Details 

Patron Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

President Mike Jury   workshop.aesl@xtra.co.nz 

Vice President Campbell Jamieson  camjam36@gmail.com 

Secretary Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or (027) 440 3835 

Treasurer Brendon Reid   accounts@kartsporttaranaki.co.nz 

Club Captain Brendon King   

Senior Steward Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

Newsletter Donna Boniface  htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Race Secretaries Karen Jury   race@kartsporttaranki.co.nz 

 Bronwen Pepperell 

 Wendy Burrows 

Webmaster De-anne Smith   (027) 319 4813 

Membership De-anne Smith   (027) 319 4813 

Committee Peter Cottam   peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 

 David Cox   

 Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

 Richard Krogh    

 Lauren Smith    

Machine Examiners Robert Boniface  (027) 550 1125 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

 Logan Boyde 

 Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

 Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

 Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

If you need any help, advice, information or just want a chat, feel free to contact any of the team above! 
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Please support these sponsors who continue to support us 
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May 2017 Club Day Results – Round 4 Taranaki By Products Summer Series 

 

Class Position Number Driver 

Cadet 1 27 Bronson Pierce 

 2 67 Lucas Taylor 

  3 6 Euan Dwyer 

  4 51 Blair Jensen 

        

Vortex Mini ROK 1 42 Logan Smith 

  2 92 Ben Isaac 

  3 6 Noah Pepperell 

 4 10 Jackson Reid 

        

Rotax Max Junior 1 67 Thomas Boniface 

 2 8 Nathan Cox 

 3 81x Pieter van der Elst 

        

ClubSport 120 1 61 Derek Lawrence 

 2 71 Stuart Frew 

 3 39 Nathan Nolly 

  4 19 Richard Krogh 

  5 41 Gary Soper 

 6 42 Roger Pepperell 

  7 68 Garth Lacey 

 8 86 Dave Hammond 

  9 31 Brendon Reid 

  10 9 Peter Cottam 

        

Rotax Max Light 1 50 Campbell Jamieson 

 2 11 Travis Young 

    

Rotax Heavy 1 96 Jayden Smith 

  2 51 Duane Taylor 
 3 38X Simon Wilcox 

    

Open 1 48 Mike Jury 

  2 49 Brendon Jury 

 3 65 Brendon King 

 4 66 David Cox 

 5 55 Aaron Taylor 
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GRAND PRIX 

Class Position Number Driver 

Cadet GP 1 27 Bronson Pierce 

 2 67 Lucas Taylor 

 3 6 Euan Dwyer 

 4 51 Blair Jensen 

        

Vortex Mini ROK GP 1 42 Logan Smith 

  2 92 Ben Isaac 

 3 6 Noah Pepperell 

        

Formula Junior GP 1 67 Thomas Boniface 

  2 81x Pieter van der Elst 

 3 8 Nathan Cox 

        

ClubSport 120 GP 1 61 Derek Lawrence 

  2 19 Richard Krogh 

 3 39 Nathan Nolly 

  4 42 Roger Pepperell 

  5 71 Stuart Frew 

  6 86 Dave Hammond 

    

Senior GP 1 49 Brendon Jury 

  2 48 Mike Jury 

 3 50 Campbell Jamieson 

  4 96 Jayden Smith 

  5 55 Aaron Taylor 

  6 65 Brendon King 
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camjam36@gmail.com 

 


